Woodland Elementary School
May 3, 2017/SBDM Minutes
Members Present: Dawn Tarquinio, Penny Ellis, Donna Slatton, Barbara Cornett, Michelle Tobias, and Jessica Casey.  Guests: Ashley Brus, Stacey Brawner, and Stephanie Murphy. Recording secretary: Ashley Brus.
1. Opening Business
The meeting was called to order at 5:31 p.m.
a. May Agenda Approval- A motion was made to amend the May agenda to add the April Schedule of Balances to the Budget Report, as well as, Stacey Brawner to the Program Review Committee to discuss how Senate Bill 1 has affected the Program Review requirements. A motion was made to approve the proposed amendments to the May agenda by Barbara Cornett and seconded by Donna Slatton. A motion was made by Jessica Casey to approve the May agenda and was seconded by Penny Ellis.
b. April Regular Meeting Minutes- A motion was made by Michelle Tobias to approve the April Regular Meeting Minutes and was seconded by Jessica Casey.
c. Good News Reports- Mrs. Ellis shared that the petition to terminate parental rights for her foster son has gone through and now she is waiting for a hearing date. The teachers are really enjoying the treats of appreciation from the PTA this week. PTA movie night had a profit of $308 and the dismissal ran smoothly.  The play Aladdin that our students put on at the PAC was very good. We have been approved to do “Yes VIrginia” next year at the PAC. We received positive comments and feedback from our school-wide PBIS district walkthrough. 
d. Public Comment- none
2. Student Achievement
a. Assessing Student Achievement
i. Spring MAP report- Mrs. Tarquinio shared spring MAP data with the council. 1st grade novice in reading was reduced by 2 and novice in math was reduced by 5. 2nd grade reduced their novice in reading by 10 students and math was reduced by 12. The 1st grade reading RIT went from 158.8 in the fall to 173.5 in the spring. The 1st grade math RIT went from 160.4 in the fall to 179.3 in the spring. The 2nd grade reading RIT went from 167.7 in the fall to 185.9 in the winter. The 2nd grade math RIT went from 174.6 in the fall to 191.6 in the spring. The 3rd grade percentile for reading went from 56.4 in the fall to 50.3 in the spring. The 3rd grade math percentile for math went from 55 in the fall to 47 in the spring. The 4th grade reading RIT went from 207 in the fall to 207.9 in the spring. The 4th grade math RIT went from 203.8 in the fall to 214.8 in the spring. The 5th grade reading RIT went from 205.9 in the fall to 213.7 in the spring. The 5th grade math RIT went from 212.6 in the fall to 221.7 in the spring. Mrs. Tarquinio shared that the scores represented by the spring MAP data what was scored on MAP is typically an indication of how the students will score on KPREP  
3. Planning
a. Monthly Review
i. April – 3rd-7th – Spring Break; 11th – KPREPPER, SBDM Meeting; 13th – 5th grade trip to North Middle School; 19th-21st – Aladdin Performance Window; 20th – School-wide trip to see Aladdin at the PAC; 20th – HCS Board Meeting; 21st – kindergarten transition day from NPES; 25th – KPREPPER, PBIS Meeting; 27th – TLIM Onsite Coaching Day, HCS Job Fair at EC3; 28th – WWOF Breakfast, PTA Movie Matinee
ii. May – May 1st-5th – Teacher Appreciation Week; KPREP Testing window – 2nd-8th;  3rd – SBDM Meeting; 8th – PTA Board meeting; 10th – PTA General Membership Meeting; 12th – Office Staff Appreciation Day, PTA Spring Fling; 17th – Proposed Field Day; 18th – Field Day Make up; 19th – Last Day for students; 22nd – Closing Day for staff
iii. June – Title I report due
4. Budget Report
a. 2017-2018 Budget- Mrs. Tarquinio provided the council with the proposed per pupil allocation budget for the 2017-2018 school year. A motion was made by Jessica Casey to approve the updated per pupil allocation budget and was seconded by Barbara Cornett.
b. Allocations for 2017-2018-We are getting 107 additional students from New Highland next year due to approved redistricting which changes the budget that was approved last month. Next year we are looking at 104 first graders, 115 2nd graders, 108 3rd graders, 106 4th graders, and 79 5th graders. We are also projected an allocation of 21 classroom teachers and additional 2 special education teachers beyond our current 6. Additionally, we are proposed an additional .5 related arts allocation. The council discussed options for the .5 related arts allocation which included the possibility of a behavior interventionist. We will be hiring for 2 special education and 2 regular education teachers. 1 teacher from New Highland has volunteered to come to Woodland next year. We will also be getting two preschool classrooms with 40 preschoolers that will come with their own classroom teachers and assistants. Mrs. Tarquinio shared the possible room changes to accommodate the new students and staff. 
c. April Schedule of Balances- A motion was made to amend the agenda to add the April Schedule of Balances. Donna Slatton made a motion to approve the amendment and Penny Ellis seconded. A motion was made by Penny Ellis to approve the April Schedule of Balances and seconded by Jessica Casey. 
5. Standing/Program Review/Ad Hoc Committee Reports
a. Culture, Wellness & Resources Committee- This committee will be looking at aligning our wellness policy with that of the district. This will take place one the district has reviewed and revised their wellness policy which is due June 30th. 
b. Planning, PD and Budget Committee- no updates from this committee were provided to the council by this committee at this time.
c. Program Review Committee- Mrs. Brawner shared information regarding Senate Bill 1 and how it pertains to the various portions of the Program Reviews that have been eliminated. The district has encouraged schools to continue their current work and submit what has been collected even though evidence collection has been taken away. Mrs. Brawner shared that the practical living and visual performing arts program reviews have been eliminated, but that assurances in writing and k-3 are still going to be required. We can still be audited for our assurances which will require proof. 
i. ASSIST- Mrs. Tarquinio shared that she will be entering two reports into ASSIST for our Program Review that reflect the plan created by the council before the Program Review requirements were revamped. This is due into ASSIST by June 15th. 
d. Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment Committee- no updates were provided to that council by this committee at this time.
e. April Accident Report- The April Accident Report was reviewed by the council.
f. PBIS Team Report- Mrs. Tarquinio provided a copy of our school-wide PBIS Tiered Fidelity Inventory Walkthrough. Lisa Loague gave us a glowing review for our warm and inviting culture. The council discussed possible options for classified staff to get monthly boosters to help them stay familiar with PBIS practices. 
6. ByLaw or Policy Review/Readings/Adoption
a. Title I Parent Involvement Policy for 2017-2018 second reading- The council conducted the second reading of the proposed 2017-2018 Title I Parent Involvement Policy. Mrs. Brus shared the comments provided to her by the Title 1 parent representatives. The Title 1 Parent Involvement Policy was revised to reflect the suggested changes. A motion was made to approve the 2017-2018 Title I Parent Involvement Policy by Jessica Casey and seconded by Barbara Cornett.  
b. Title I Parent Compact for 2017-2018 second reading- The council conducted the second reading of the proposed 2017-2018 Title I Parent Compact. There were no questions or suggestions for revision. A motion was made to approve the 2017-2018 Title I Parent Compact by Jessica Casey seconded by Michelle Tobias.
c. Dress Code Discussion- Mrs. Tarquinio shared that the current dress code is not being enforced with fidelity, which may be a reflection of the dress code issues that have come to light this school year. Mrs. Slatton shared input she received from the 2nd and 3rd grade teams. A concern was shared that the student is being punished for dress code issues they have no control over. Administration will assist staff who are not enforcing the dress code with fidelity and more frequent reminders will be sent home to keep families informed. Wording will be revamped to clarify.
7. Old Business- none
8. New Business
a. Council Elections- Mr. Farmer and Ms. Hahn will be conducting the council elections. Mrs. Tarquinio cannot be involved in this initial process. Mrs. Tarquinio can assist in the event that a minority member is not elected. 
b. Council Training- Mrs. Tarquinio shared that KASC has announced their summer trainings. 
c. Council Transition- Outgoing and incoming council members will meet together at the June monthly meeting.  
d. Background Checks for Parent Members- New parent members must be fingerprinted at CO and have a background check on file. 
9. On-Going Learning
a. Definition of Relative for Parent Elections- Mrs. Tarquinio shared that there is specific language regarding family members when it comes to parent elections. 
b. Changes in Principal Election Process- Senate Bill 1 states that Superintendents can provide a name to the council of schools looking to hire a principal for consideration. Those council then has the right to decline the suggestion.  
c. Adding a Non-Voting Member to the Council- School councils are encouraged to have a classified member. 
10. Upcoming Deadlines
a. May 1st – district provides updated staffing and budget allocation for 17-18
b. May 1st – annual district nutrition report due
c. May 1st – annual school physical activity report due
d. May 15th – Combining Budget and Individual Activity Account Budget worksheets due
e. June 15th – Program Review due in ASSIST
f. June 30th – District-level Wellness Policies to be aligned with new federal framework
Adjournment- A motion was made by Donna Slatton to adjourn the meeting and seconded by Barbara Cornett. Meeting adjourned at 7:28 p.m.
